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Resident / Occupier 
124 BATTERSEA HIGH STREET 
LONDON 
SW11 3JU 

Wandsworth Council 
Environment and Community Services 
Department 
Civic Centre 
44 York Street 
Twickenham 
London   TW1 3BZ 
 
Telephone: (020) 8871 8044 / (020) 
8487 5287 
Email: NWBattCPZ@ 
richmondandwandsworth.gov.uk 
Web: www.wandsworth.gov.uk 
 
Our ref:  NW Batt CPZ Res Imp 
Date:  20 October 2022 

Dear Resident / Occupier 
 
North West Battersea area, SW11, Controlled Parking Zone (CPZ) – Implementation 
and permit applications 
  
I wrote to you on 4 July 2022 to notify you of the results of the consultation and the Council’s 
decision to introduce a new Controlled Parking Zone (CPZ) on all Highway roads within the 
North West Battersea consultation area.   
 
This letter is to update you on progress with the design and implementation of the new CPZ 
which will be known as the Battersea B9 sub-zone and will operate 10am to 11am, Monday 
to Friday for the Permit Holder Only bays, and 8am to 6pm, Monday to Friday for the visitor 
(Pay by phone only) bays.   
 
The new Battersea B9 sub-zone will come into operation on Monday 20 February 2023. 
 
• Parking bays will be marked where it is appropriate to park and yellow lines where it 

is not.  Waiting restrictions marked with a single yellow line will operate 10am to 
11am, Monday to Friday, unless signed as operating for longer hours.  At most 
junctions and other locations where parking would cause an obstruction, waiting 
restrictions will apply ‘At any time’ and will be marked with a double yellow line. 
   

• Installation of posts, signs and lining is likely to commence from the beginning of 
January 2023. 
 

• Between 10am and 11am, Monday to Friday, only vehicles displaying a valid 
B9 CPZ permit (resident, business or visitor) or paperless equivalent, will be entitled 
to park in marked ‘B9 Permit Holder Only’ bays to be marked 
on the highway roads with effect from Monday 20 February 2023. 
 

• Permits will not be valid in the visitor (Pay by Phone Only) parking bays (operating 
8am to 6pm) unless payment is made using the Council’s Pay by Phone service 
(RingGo) 
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• Disabled Blue Badge holders will be able to park free of charge and without time limit 
provided they display a valid blue badge. 
 

• Warning Notices will be issued, instead of Penalty Charge Notices, to any vehicles 
not displaying a valid permit (or paperless equivalent) during the first week of 
operation of the new controls.  
 

• The design of the parking layout, a boundary map and a copy of this letter will be 
available to view on the Council’s parking reviews page (see link below). 

 
 
How to apply for a CPZ parking permit  
 
You will recall from my consultation letter (19 November 2021) that since 2003, all new 
developments with 10 or more (and sometimes fewer) residential units, and those approved 
based on being ‘permit’ or ‘car’ free, would be unable to obtain parking permits.  A list of 
addresses that are known to be excluded from the Battersea B9 sub-zone is available to 
view on the North West Battersea CPZ Consultation webpage here: 
www.wandsworth.gov.uk/NWBATTCPZ 
  
From 28 December 2022 you will be able to apply for parking permits. Applications for 
resident or business parking permits and paperless visitor permits from eligible addresses 
should be made online.  Please visit the website on or after 28 December 2022 to 
register and apply:  
www.wandsworth.tarantopermits.com/Account/Login 
 
You will need to scan and upload your proof of residence/business address and vehicle 
ownership before your permit can be issued.  Please enter Monday 27 February 2023 as 
the permit start date, so that you are not charged for the first week of operation.   Failure to 
enter the correct start date could result in your permit being issued with an earlier start date. 
  
Please see the further information about applying for a resident permit, including 
information about which documents are acceptable here: 
www.wandsworth.gov.uk/resident-parking-permits 
  
Please note that each eligible household may purchase a maximum of 100 resident visitor 
parking permits per year.  Residents aged 70 and over and disabled residents may apply 
for 200 visitors’ permits per year.  These should be applied for via the same online permit 
account. 
  
In-person visits to the Council’s Customer Centre are on an appointment only basis.  The 
reception is open Monday to Friday, 9am to 5pm excluding Bank Holidays.  Customers can 
book appointments by contacting the Parking Helpline on (020) 8871 8871 Monday to 
Friday, 9am to 5pm.  Alternatively, customers can use Web Chat on the relevant pages of 
the Wandsworth Council website. 
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Each resident who purchases a valid CPZ resident permit is also entitled to 10 free One-
hour Zone resident visitor permits a year, for use in zones across the borough that operate 
for one-hour each day and in which pay & display parking is not normally available during 
the controlled hour.  This concession is provided for residents who occasionally travel 
outside their sub-zone, to another part of the Borough and need to park during the 
operational hour of a One-hour Zone.   
 
These 10 free One-hour Zone resident visitor permits are available to resident permit 
holders on request by completing the online form on the Council’s website here: 
www.wandsworth.gov.uk/parking/parking-permits/resident-visitor-parking-
permits/free-one-hour-resident-parking-permits/apply-for-free-one-hour-permits 
Permits for eligible requests will normally be issued and posted out via second class post 
within 10 working days.  These permits are not available from local libraries.  
  
Further information about applying for a business permit, including information about which 
documents are acceptable, is available here: 
www.wandsworth.gov.uk/business-parking-permits 
  
Should you require any further information regarding parking permits or if you would like 
this letter in a different language or format, please contact the Parking Helpline on (020) 
8871 8871, Monday to Friday, 9am to 5pm. 
 
We plan to review the new parking controls after at least six months of operation to make 
sure they are effective.  However, should you wish to raise a specific concern please contact 
us by e-mail using the address at the top of this letter with ‘Battersea B9 sub-zone’ in the 
subject heading. 
 
Further updates about the implementation of the new B9 sub-zone including a .PDF copy 
of this letter and plans showing the layout of the new sub-zone are available on the 
Council’s website here: www.wandsworth.gov.uk/NWBATTCPZ 
 
Yours faithfully 

 
Michael Potter 
Parking Policy Manager 
 
Serving Richmond and Wandsworth Councils 
www.richmond.gov.uk / www.wandsworth.gov.uk 


